WOW Quilt Guild Meeting - October 26, 2020

Introduction – Carol S.

• Carol welcomed members to the WOW Quilt Guild Meeting by Zoom. Carol welcomed Weeks Ringle and Bill Kerr as our presenters tonight. She described that Terri will be asking the questions from the members.

Presentation Question and Answer Session with Weeks Ringle and Bill Kerr - Terri G.

Weeks Ringle and Bill Kerr answered questions from the membership after providing a YouTube video. Terri asked all the questions that had been pre-submitted this week. In addition, questions submitted in chat were asked of Weeks and Bill.

- Weeks shared that they had planned to come to Minneapolis last September but with the weather and airlines losing many quilts for three days, it did not work out. They appreciated the opportunity to "come" and speak to the WOW Quilt Guild.
- Stay safe and support each other.

Announcements

- November 23 Meeting—Carol
- Carol reminded members to participate in the **Quilt Challenge**. The **Quilt Challenge** is 50% or more than of the quilt to be made with triangles. The maximum size is 100" parameter, e.g., 25" by 25."
- To participate, send a picture of the quilt to the WOW Gmail account by November 8: wowquiltguild@gmail.com
- <u>December 14 Meeting--Carol</u>
- For the December meeting, the Show and Share will be Holiday items, e.g., decorations.
- We will have a presentation by Timna Tarr on the topic of colors. Go to her website to see examples of animal collages, traditional guilts, and other items. Link: http://www.timnatarr.com/
- Carol shared that the national speakers for the November and December meetings are considerably less expensive via video.
- Future Meetings and Membership Dues—Carol
- Carol shared that we are not sure when we will have in-person meetings at the church, but we expect to know more in November. We will continue monthly meetings whether in-person or remotely with Zoom.
- Carol encouraged members to renew their membership early or by January. We will have options to pay membership dues online or by check.

• Officer Election--Carol

- Carol shared that **we still need a Secretary for WOW Quilt Guild**. If you are interested, let Carol know or send an email to the WOW Gmail account.
- With an online survey, the membership will vote on the Board open positions candidates:
 - Vice President Sandy Hamlin
 - Secretary Open and available to be filled
 - Membership Chair (two-year term) Linda Waterman

And answer a few questions

We need a response of 41 members to approve the Officers

- Treasurer's Report--Alice
- Alice shared the WOW Quilt Guild balance was \$9,947.60 as of September 30, 2020. Additional funds have been added to the balance during October. Alice will share the financial information as of October 31 at the next meeting.

- Fundraisers--Carol
- During October Carol sold barn quilts and gnomes on Facebook, as most craft shows have been cancelled. We hope to bring in a few hundred dollars this year.